
                                                                         PRAISES 
 
We come to you with hearts overflowing with gratitude and praise for the remarkable 
ways God has answered our prayers in 2024. Your steadfast prayers and support have 
been vital to our ministry, and we are thrilled to share some incredible updates with you. 
 
We've had a packed last month, visiting churches, and gaining amazing ministry partners 
in Indiana, Florida, Alabama, and Texas. Among these blessings, we received news that left 
us completely blown away: we were notified of a new anonymous Partner, whose 
MONTHLY gift will consist of 45% of our needed ministry support! We are truly in awe of 
God's provision, which underscores His faithfulness and the incredible generosity of our 
supporters. 
 
After many prayers of thankfulness and praise, we sought wise counsel from our Pastor, 
Scott Johnston, veteran missionaries, and mission directors. They were equally amazed by 
God's provision and helped to advise us on our next steps.  
 
So, what's next?! With counsel and prayer, our steps include: applying right away for our 
kids' passports, continuing our church visits through the Spring, aiming to spend the 
summer in Cambodia to set up long-term living situations and visas, returning in the Fall 
to fulfill our commitments to churches from September to December, and ultimately 
making the BIG move to Cambodia in December. 
 
As we embark on this new phase of our journey, we are humbled to think that God might 
have even bigger plans for our ministry in Cambodia, plans that would require more 
funding than we originally anticipated. Therefore, we continue to seek partnerships with 
churches, eagerly anticipating what God has in store. 
 
In the midst of our travels, we encountered Janice, a lady we met at Cracker Barrel, who 
shared with us that it was the one-year anniversary of her husband’s passing away. We 
were grateful for the opportunity to comfort her and share the hope of the Gospel. Please 
join us in praying fervently for Janice, that she may come to know Christ as her Savior. 
 
                                                                     PRAYERS 
Your prayers and partnership will continue to be vital in our journey to what God has 
called us to, and we are deeply grateful for each one of you. Here are six specific ways 
you can join us in prayer: 
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CONNECT

- Continued wisdom on how to approach this 
exciting next step in God's call to take the 
Gospel to Cambodia. 
 
- Safety on the road as we travel to MO, TX, 
and OK this next month. 
 
- That the kids' passports would be 
processed and come in quickly.

- For Janice, that she may come to know 
Christ. 
 
- For Kal, he has had multiple ear infections 
in the past couple of months. 
 
- Pray and thank God for His amazing 
provision, as we trust Him to provide for our 
needs and guide us through this journey. 

Blessed to be at GBBC's Mission 

Conference and to have wonderful new 

partners in our ministry!

Kaladin showing off just a bit. 

As we visited churches across IN, FL, AL, & 

TX we were thankful to spend time with 

both old and new friends!


